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Date:  April 1, 2019 
 

Medi-Cal 
 

Important Provider Notice: #340 
 

Subject:  340B UD Modifier Additions or Corrections to Previously Paid/Denied Claims 

 
All 340B UD modifier addition or correction requests received on or after May 1, 2019 must be 
submitted through the Partnership HealthPlan of California (PHC) Pharmacy Department by email to:  
340BQIP@partnershiphp.org. Claim corrections to add or correct the UD modifier on a previously paid 
or denied claim service line will no longer be accepted through the PHC Claims Online Services CIF 
process. 
 
Providers who are 340B Covered Entities are the sole party responsible for the proper identification 
(flagging) of all 340B drug claims. Providers are required to identify/flag all Physician-Administered 
Drug (PAD) claim services lines where the provider utilized 340B drugs. The claim service lines are 
identified/flagged by the entry of the UD modifier in combination with the HCPC or CPT code that best 
identifies the drug administered and the NDC code from the drug container.   
 
In the event a provider submits claims or encounter data to PHC which include PADs that were obtained 
through the 340B Program, and the UD modifier was not included with the original claim billed, 
corrections for that claim must now be done through the PHC Pharmacy Department.  Instructions on 
how to make these corrections can be found on the PHC website, specifically on the 340B Compliance 
Program page listed under the Pharmacy section.  Please see 
http://www.partnershiphp.org/Providers/Pharmacy/Pages/340B-Compliance-Program.aspx for additional 
information. 
 
 


